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trbe Ulnfversf~ of (tbfcago 
lI1erites Il'bservatorll 

WILLIAMS BAY, WIS. 

April 29, 1946 

MIDWEST GROUP OF ASTRONOMERS 

MEETING AT THE DEARBORN OBSERVATORY 
~ 

Northwestern Oniversity 
Evanston, Ill. 

SATURDAY, MAY 18 at NOON 

Dr. Oliver J. Lee has kindly invited us to hold the next
 
meeting at the D~arborn Observatory. There will be a luncheon
 
for which we will assemble at noon at the Observatory. The
 
session for papers will start at about 2 P.M.
 

~ The subject of the papers will be new astronomical appli- -~\ 
1 cations of electronics devices. After lunch, Mr. Grote Reber 
(. will describe his work on the detection of short wave radio 
~ disturbances from the Milky Way, and the sun. The formal paners 
\ so far arranged will include: 

Dr. R. J. Cashman, Dept.rof Physics, --"Infra-red Technic;ues fl 
Northwestern University 

Dr. G. P. Kuiper, - - - - - - "Infra-red Applications in Astronomy"
 
Yerkes Obs~rvatory
 

Dr. A. E. Whitford" - - - - - - - - - nphoto-Multiplier Tubesn 
Washburn Observatory 

The Secretc'ry will be glad to hear from anyone who wishes to 
present papers on allied subjects. 

Will you please inform Dr. Lee at once of the number in your
 
party, and make reservations for the luncheon.
 

Jesse L. Greenstein, Sec'y 
Yerkes Observatory
Williams Bay, Wis. 
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'ttbe Ulnt\?etsttl2 of <tbicago 
CHICAGO 37. ILLINOIS 

llletltes ~bsetvatOtll 
WILLIAMS BAY. WIS. 

April 23, 1946 

Mr. Grote Reber 

Wheaton, Ill. 

Dear Mr. Reber: 

We haven't seen you for some time at Yerkes, and 
many of us are becoming interested in various elec­
tronics devices in astrophysics. We have an organi­
zation (of which I'm secretary) called the Midwest 
Group of Astronomers, and now plan a meeting at the 
Dearborn Observatory, Northwestern University, 
Evanston. Th'e date is May 25, Saturday afternoon. 
There villI be a lunch (around noon) and a session 
for papers about 2-4:30 P.M. The general subject 
is electronics in astronomy, and I wondered if you 
could possibly come to the meeting and give a talk. 
There are two possibilities: an after-lunch, 
informal talk, or a regular paper in the afternoon. 
Time about 20 minutes or so. 

I think there would be considerable interest 
in haVing you at the meeting. You may have seen 
some recent work (just de-classified) by English 
radar observers who confirm beautifully your mea­
sures of "cosmic-noi se" • (Hey, Phillips and 
Parsons in. "Nature".) Henyey, Keenan and I just 
:wrote a letter to "Nature" about these observations 
and about other points in connection with the origin 
of the signals. If you can give us a talk, we will 
perhaps arrange to have another speaker on the sub­
ject. 

Please let me hear ftom you as soon as possible 
as to whether you can come. With best regards, 

Sincerely, 

Jesse L. Greenstei~ 
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